
                                                                   January 17, 2017 

                                                      WATER/SEWER BOARD MEETING 

 

Present: Commissioners, Butch Barney (chair), Lucy Stevens, Ralph Wilkins, Marty Frizzell and Lisa 

Moore (secretary) 

Butch called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. 

The board reviewed the minutes from December 20, 2016. Ralph made a motion to accept the minutes, 

Lucy seconded the motion, all in favor.  

Update to the Agenda: No updates 

Public Comment: none 

Delinquent Accounts: The board will review all of the accounts next month to see if everyone has made 

an agreement that needs to and to see if people are staying current on agreements already made. 

The board all agreed that the owner of the property is ultimately responsible for the water bill, but we 

can accept payments from tenants. It must be the “owner” of the property who signs the agreement to 

pay the delinquent account.  

Marty’s Comments:  Marty has been working on the annual report for the Town. 

Marty said that he would like to see Back Street raised by the pump station because everything drains 

into it.  

Trees need to be cut at the waste treatment plant on the slope of the berm. 

Marty talked to Joel on the cost of electricity this year. It looks like there will be about a 1.8% increase, 

but Marty doesn’t think it will effect this budget cycle. 

Commissioners Comments: Butch said he is running for commissioner again this year. 

Budget:  The board finalized the new proposed budget and were pleased with the numbers which are: 

                  Operations - $238,727.74 

                  Water -  $302,052.53  

                  Sewer - $206, 060.35 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 P.M.  

 

Secretary, 

 

Lisa A. Moore   


